Sheriff Hutton

Village News



Number 597 July 2019

Parish Council

There is no report from the Parish Council in this month's News because their meeting has been put back to June 21st

Lillings Ambo Parish Council

Parish Council Clerk/Responsible Financial Officer VACANCY

The present Voluntary Clerk is standing down after 20 years. Applicants are required to attend quarterly Parish Council meetings and ad-hoc meetings as necessary. Prepare Agenda's, Minutes, Basic Accounts and liaise with Ryedale District Council on Planning Applications. Applicants must have good basic computer competence. For more details interested parties should contact;

The Chairman. Mrs Loynes. Ghyll House. West Lilling OR

The Clerk. Mrs Bailey. Rose Villa. West Lilling.

Annual Audit

Details of the 'Public Right to View' the Annual Accounts and Certificate of Exemption can be found on the Village Notice-board.

The Parish Council would like to thank Mr Colin Johnson for undertaking the Annual Internal Audit

Planning

Planning Applications considered.

- 1. 19/00434/HOUSE. Mr and Mrs Loynes. Ghyll House. West Lilling. Erection of a single storey side extension. No objection.
- 2. 19/00471/HOUSE. Mr Rycroft. Eaton House. West Lilling. Erection of first floor extension above existing flat roofed attached garage to include a mono-pitch roof to front of garage. No objection.
- 3. 19/00597/HOUSE. Mrs Hodgson. Lilling Green Farm Cottage. West Lilling. Erection of two storey side and rear extension with integrated garage and erection of porch to front elevation. No objection.
 - A. Bailey. Voluntary Parish Clerk.

Super-Mobile Library

The Super-Mobile library will visit Sheriff Hutton Village Hall Car Park between 10.00am and 12.00noon on Friday 5th July, and Friday 19th July.

Health Visitor Drop-in

The Health Visitor will be next at the Village Hall from 9.30am – 11.30am on **Thursday, July 4**th during the Toddler session for anyone with pre-school children who would like to see her. Anyone wanting to see the Health Visitor is more than welcome to pop in to Toddlers (if not attending anyway) while they are waiting but consultations with the Health Visitor are confidential and in a separate room.

200 Club

The draw for June will take place on June 21st and the winning numbers will be published in the August Village News

The Gardening Club

Our outing planned for July is a visit to Ness Hall. This is on Wednesday, July 17th. We plan to meet in the village hall car park at 6.15pm and to be at Ness by 7.00pm. For those of you who are making a first visit, this is a beautiful long, maintained walled garden with an abundance of interesting perennials and shrubs and much else.

Gardening activities for July.

Hardy deciduous Azaleas can provide a wonderful range of colours and some delightful fragrance in the garden during late April, May and early June followed by rich foliage colour in the autumn. There are numerous cultivars and 3 of the best are 'Klondyke', 'Percil' and 'Irene Koster'.

Sometimes these shrubs get rather 'leggy' and the best time to prune them is soon after flowering. A light to moderate pruning will suffice and will.in time, result in bushier new growth. Use rain water for these acid loving plants and once a month treat them to an application of a proprietary brand of Rhododendron or Azalea liquid feed when the soil is moist.

Dead heading roses to just above the 1st or 2nd leaf under the faded flowers is certainly beneficial and with most roses results in a 2nd and even 3rd flush of blooms later in the summer and autumn. Give them encouragement in the form of a generous liquid feed containing a good supply of potassium - proprietary brands of tomato feed are suitable, apply to moist soil once a fortnight.

Cutting back some of the earlier herbaceous perennials will not only tidy up the plants but will usually lead to a second flowering and attractive new foliage in the late summer. Hardy geraniums such as G. endressii and cultivars are good examples of where this applies.

In late July the summer pruning of cordon and espalier apple and pear trees can be carried out.

Sow seeds of spring cabbage and leeks in the open, raised bed or cold frame. Further sowings of saladings such as lettuce, radish, spring onion and rocket can be made. Water seed bed before sowing the seeds and protect from birds, cats etc.

PLEASE PREPARE FOR and SUPPORT THE VILLAGE SHOW ON AUGUST 11th. Enter vegetables, fruit and flowers in particular.

Sheriff Hutton Field Naturalists

Members had an enjoyable trip to Hutton-Le Hole to investigate the Jurassic age beach there. With the aid of geological maps, fossil ripple marks were considered together with thoughts on where the land was at the time; all simulating stuff.

Our next visit will to the Pocklington Canal, on **Sunday 7th July**. We'll get close up to wildlife, and weather permitting have a picnic. **If you need a lift please meet at the Highwayman at 10.00am**. If you wish you can drive directly there using postcode YO42 4QJ. Boat trips start at 12.00 and last about 30 minutes; no charge but donations appreciated. Communication is as ever, key so **please** let Dave know if you are planning on joining the group.

Anyone wishing to join the group or needing more information about Field Naturalists, please get in touch with either Dave on 878672, Jim on 878667 or Tricia on 878995.

Village Charity

The next meeting of the trustees of the Village Charity will be on Monday July 8th. Applications for grants should be with the secretary by Wednesday July 4th at the latest. J Oakley, jsoak@btintrnet.com - Tel 01347878754 - Old School House"

Don Pomfret

Don died on May 18th after 15 months of slow decline from a failing heart. His love of all forms of walking uphill had taken its toll.

We appreciate the acknowledgement of his contribution to village activities over the last thirty years.

With thanks from Alison, Adrian, Andrew and Stephen.

Sheriff Hutton Ladies Group

Starfish Malawi is a Christian organisation who are trying to help with the education and health awareness of children in Malawi. At our last meeting on Wednesday 12th June, Gillian Mason, who founded this group with her late husband David, gave a talk about their work.

The vision of this group is to reduce extreme poverty in the lives of children in Malawi which is the world's poorest country.

We do not have a meeting in July as it's our annual outing to Piece Hall in Halifax on July 10th.

Would the people who are going on this trip please make sure you are at the village hall for 8.50am, as we need to leave at 9.00am prompt.

Our August meeting will be in the afternoon of 14th at 3pm where we will be serving cream teas – more details to follow.

Barbara Grinham (01347878476)

Message from the Jumblies

As the June Jumble Sale for the Chanticleer Singers was after the closing date for the July News the result will be published in the August News.

Our next event is our Annual Coffee Morning on Saturday 6th July from 10am to 12 noon At Midway, Main Street. Raising money for the Yorkshire Air Ambulance.

There will be Bonnie's Jewellery Stall, raffle, tombola, book stall and cake stall. Admission is £2 per person, which includes a hot drink and jam and cream scone or piece of cake.

Our Coffee Morning is always popular and very well attended and we extend a warm welcome to all our usual supporters and new faces too. We really do look forward to seeing you and having time to chat and catch up

Living in the countryside we often have the Yorkshire Air Ambulance attending emergencies in this area and most of us will know of someone who has had reason to use it. Please come along to spend a relaxing morning amongst friends and raise money for this vital service

We will then be having our summer break and resume our Jumble Sales on Saturday 7th September, raising money for Yorkshire Cancer Research, working with the Malton Support Group.

We will also be having our Macmillan World's Biggest Coffee Morning on Saturday 28th September so make a note in your diary and please keep saving your small change for our Famous Money Tree.

Your continuing support is so important to us.

Penny Bean - 01347 878392

Sheriff Hutton Jumblies –Turning Cast offs into Cash.

Sheriff Hutton Playgroup

As the summer approaches we are hoping for some dry and sunny weather so the children can enjoy being outdoors, in particular they are looking forward to the annual sports day this month. And of course it will soon be time to say our goodbyes to our older ones, at the teddy bear's picnic, who will be moving up to school in the autumn.

Places are available in the Autumn term for 2, 3 and 4 year olds - both funded and unfunded places. Sessions at Playgroup are run on Tuesday, Wednesday and Friday between 9am - 3pm. Please get in touch on 07717 799646 or shuttonpreschool1@yahoo.com to find out more or book a taster session.

The Preschool Playgroup are also looking for new members to join the committee from July.

Why volunteer?

- Are you interested in learning new skills?
- Would you like to meet new people?
- Would you like to share your skills, time and ideas with others?

If you answer yes to any of these questions, the team at the playgroup would love to hear from you.

The benefits

You will personally benefit from this experience by meeting with other parents, updating existing skills and learning new ones, as well as putting something positive back into your local community.

Opportunities

Working as part of a pre-school playgroup committee is all about opportunities – for the pre-school, but also for yourself – and from small beginnings, you could find yourself taking a new direction in life.

What is involved?

Your child's pre-school committee will be happy to tell you in more detail about how you can become involved. There are lots of ways you can contribute to the committee and you can choose to give as much or as little time as you can spare. The good thing is you don't need any experience to make a difference.

Further information

If you would like specific information about how to get involved with our playgroup committee, please contact the Chairperson Lexi Phillips 07817 599471 or Angela 07717 799646 or email shuttonpreschool1@yahoo.com.

Sheriff Hutton Christian Aid Group

Thank you to all who responded this year; we raised a record £727 including £92 from the Methodist-hosted Hunger Lunch. CA will claim a further £50 Gift Aid. Very special thanks to Barry and Claire at Sheriff Hutton Post Office and Store for their support. Your donations will go to support valuable work in the most deprived areas in the world.

Village Ramble

This month's ramble will be on Thursday 25th May and is a circular walk of about 5 miles on public footpaths around the perimeter of the Beningbrough estate. This walk was planned for the May ramble which had to be cancelled – let's try again! It is a flat walk with good views of Beningbrough Hall, the surrounding parkland and the River Ouse. Lunch will be at the pub in Newton on Ouse and we should be back in Sheriff by 2.30pm. Meet at the Village Hall car park at 9.30am, lifts are always available. This month's walk is led by Richard and Wendy Haste; further details from richardhaste@btinternet.com New walkers are always very welcome.

Badapple Theatre Night

The Frozen Roman performance by Badapple Theatre Company was highly enjoyable and attended. The Friends of the Village Hall are pleased to be able to report that the event raised £245 for village hall funds.

Holidays and Holy Days

'My Goodness' was my first thought when asked for this July instalment as its it's nearly time for summer holidays. Yes, it's true you only have to pop into school to know the children are looking forward eagerly to the end of term, and grown-ups are making their holiday preparations too.

We like to take a holiday, at home or abroad, staycation or vacation, we need a break an escape from the pressures and demands of work and daily routine.

Has some one said to you recently "You need a holiday", or have you said to yourself "I need a holiday". If we don't take a break, have a regular holiday we are not going to be at our best and we're not giving of our best.

We have our Christian heritage to thank that we have holidays, they were originally holy-days, many of our public holidays were originally religious festivals. If we were to look to our Bibles, we find that it recognizes our need for time out: relaxation and refreshment are essential to healthy human living. The Old Testament has a double rhythm of holidays - a yearly cycle of festivals, and the weekly cycle of six working days followed by a day set apart for rest, relaxation and worship.

No matter who you are there is a basic human need here. We need variety in the fundamental routines of life - work, leisure, hobbies and rest. But we also need something that takes us out of ourselves, lifts us up, and renews our vision of the purpose and goal of all our efforts. Christians have an understanding of the week's rhythm, the weekly routine of life, and the importance of making one day different, special. It happens to be for most Sunday, a day we make holy, a day that is hallowed, blest, a day that is special for all the obvious reasons. A tenet of this day is rest and we ought to use it wisely. Therefore, if I may offer some advice – this summer remember to be kind to yourself. Take time out from the regular routines, take some 'you' time, some time to be a human being instead of a human doing. Whatever you do this summer, with family or friends my you have a good and restorative break, may you be blessed with health and wholeness and may God bring you back rejoicing once more into your doors.

Blessings, Rev Steve

Neighbourhood Watch

Last month we were able to carry out an early morning "Speedwatch." 299 vehicles passed through (both directions) with 5 vehicles recorded as exceeding the allowed tolerance.

I have also been fortunate to being able to attend a 20 minute "Surgery" on Speeding issues held by Mrs. Julia Mulligan, Crime, Police and Fire Commissioner for North Yorkshire. The session was informative and productive in that a number of points I raised will be addressed.

I have also just been informed by the North Yorkshire Community messaging service of an attempted theft of a Landrover Defender in Hovingham, so please address the security of your vehicles and property.

Terry Johnson, Lead Coordinator

01347 878626, terryj70@btinternet.com

The Scrumptious Tarts are Back in Farlington!

The St Leonard's Church and Farlington Village hall Pop-up Tea Room is back every Saturday and Sunday morning in August from 10.00 – 12.00 in Farlington village hall with teas, coffees and lovely cakes. If you came last year and enjoyed it, please come again. If you did not come last year, come and see what you missed.

July 2019 Church Services and Notices

For St Helen's, Sheriff Hutton, St Leonard's, Farlington and St Mary's, Marton

Sheriff Hutton	7 th	9.30am	Holy Communion
	14 th	10.00am	Morning Worship
	21 st	10.30am	Benefice Service
	28 th	9.30am	Holy Communion
Farlington	14 th	11.15am	Shortened matins (BCP)
	28 th	11.15am	Holy Communion (BCP)
Marton	7 th	6.00pm	Celtic Eucharist
	21 st	6.00pm	Celtic Eucharist
Benefice	21st	10.30am	Benefice Service at Stillington

Notices for St. Helen's

St Crux – Friday, 14th June

We made over £600 at St Crux so thank you to everyone who supported us with baking, books, brica-brac and jewellery. It was a very rainy day and the footfall was lower than usual. However, we'd already decided that this was to be our last St. Crux so thank you to everyone who has taken part or supported us in the past.

Village Market on Sunday, 21st July

St Helen's are delighted to be hosting another café at Sheriff Hutton's Village Market. The Market has so many brilliant stalls and the café offers a great opportunity to rest in between shopping. Please do come and support this wonderful village community event again. We start at 10.30 so when you have visited the stall holders come and have some refreshments with us. We look forward to seeing you there.

History Group Notes and Recollections.

The sad death of Don Pomfret noted elsewhere in this issue was received with particular regret by members of the History Group. Don's work as both editor and contributor was vital in creating the book "Impressions of a History", some twenty years on from its publication still an indispensable introduction to the history of the village. Under Don's guidance the book emerged as a treasure store of vivid and thought-provoking observations on the past of the village. Here is a tiny selection from amongst them.

Earliest Days. Sheriff Hutton's first recorded appearance is in the Doomsday Book of 1086. It lists three names - Turchil, Turoff and Turston as working some 700 acres with oxen and ploughs. Total annual taxable value was ten shillings.

Church Schools. The Victorian era produced two faith-related schools (Church of England and Wesleyan.) They had similar arrangements: separate entrances and playground areas for boys and girls; heating by huge coke-burning stoves; and earth lavatories in the yards.

War 1939 -- 1945. Most villagers felt reasonably safe but many households built their own dugout shelters they were great places to play, but people did feel somewhat threatened when bombs were dropped in three separate instances in the vicinity of Sheriff.

A fascinating feature of "Impressions" is the way in which one could go on and on for page after page deriving little pictures like those cited above. In retrospect - "Well done," Don and associates and "Thank You."

THE METHODIST CHURCH

At this time of the year it is good to be able to visit family/friends in distant places, make new discoveries in parts of the countryside not previously visited. Away from the daily routine, in relaxed surroundings we are able to enjoy the beauty of Creation which brings refreshment of body, mind and spirit.

At the same time, we are pleased to welcome people who are themselves on holiday in the local area who come to join us in worship and find that same refreshment with us.

Sunday services in July

7th 10.30am Revd Dr John Schofield

14th 10.30am Chapel open for short arranged worship

No appointed preacher

11.00am Circuit service at Acomb

21st 10.30am Local Arrangement

28th 10.30am Revd Elizabeth Cushion with Communion

Other Activities

Wednesday 9.30am Chapel open for Prayer and Quiet Meditation

10.00am Drop in for Coffee and Chat in Miss Ward Room

Market Cafe News

May 19th saw a very successful Cafe which was organised by a team of enthusiastic volunteers from St Leonard's Church in Farlington, a brilliant effort by everyone with the sum of £570 raised to support church activities. Well done to all !! we appreciate your support.

June 16th was the turn of volunteers of SH School PTFA to run the Cafe and what a great job they did - with a smile and a warm welcome raising £438.67 to support school projects, a very big thank you to the PTFA team and all their customers for raising much needed funds to benefit our young people in the school.

At the Market we are always looking at ways to cut down on waste and help the environment the PTFA have come up with an excellent idea of offering a discount of 20p on hot drinks if customers bring their own mugs or re-use their first mug, please support this idea it does help us to reduce the amount of landfill. Music from Malarkey was a toe tapping addition to the market, lively music to entertain everyone whilst enjoying Market and Cafe delights.

On **Sunday July 21**st we have a welcome return of the team from St Helens Church hosting their second session, they held a very successful first Cafe in March and hope to raise further funds for church projects. In between shopping at the many stalls have a break in the Cafe, it's an opportunity to rest your weary feet and meet up with friends and neighbors whilst sampling some amazing food. We look forward to seeing you there.

We hope you have been enjoying the village's monthly market; supporting locally grown and made goods. From soap made from local goats milk, gluten free treats baked with ingredients from local gardens and delicious honey harvested in the village - there's something for everyone!

Thank you so much for all your support so far. Can you help us in July? We are in need of some more volunteers. If you would like more information, send a message through our Facebook page or email us at mail@shvm.co.uk.

Next market Sunday 21st July. Look out for some new exciting stalls!

If you are member of a voluntary group in the village and want to raise funds give us a call on 07732008557 and we can arrange a meeting.

Sheriff Hutton Tennis Club

League Reports. The rain has badly affected matches and although half way through the fixture list the York Ladies team are behind with their matches. They have also had problems with injuries making things very difficult for Christine, their captain. Hopefully the weather will improve and they will be able to enjoy their tennis again.

The York League Men's team continue their good season with some outstanding results, they are currently in 2nd position and could be pushing for promotion.

The Hovingham League Mixed team continues to impress and are in 3rd position and could be a contender for promotion.

The Hovingham Ladies team have also had injury problems but are doing well now and are in mid table.

Junior Tennis Junior Club Night will end on July 5th

The Junior Competition will be held on Friday July 12th at 6.30pm. This will be a singles competition run as a round robin to give all players plenty of opportunity to play. The competition could go on until 9.00pm depending on numbers.

All Juniors 16 and under are eligible to play.

Junior Coaching There will be coaching with Rob on Friday July 19th and Friday July 26th from 4.00 to 5.30pm.

If Wimbledon inspires you to take up tennis our excellent all weather courts are available all year round.

Details of the club from josephiunejohnson6@gmail.com

Youth Club

Youth Club are delighted to report that a new leadership team will be taking over in September! Many thanks to Alex Evans for pulling together a group of very able parent volunteers to save the day. They will be running the kitchen on behalf of Youth Club funds at Sheriff Hutton Village Market on August 18th. As always, any offers of help to the market organisers would be very much appreciated.

On behalf of Youth Club, many thanks again to all those who have supported, volunteered and fundraised over the years. It has been immensely encouraging to know that so many villagers value the importance of a safe place for our young people to regularly meet. A massive thanks to Jess, Richard and Jed (not forgetting Ryan and Billy) for faithfully turning up on Thursday evenings after a full day at work! Without them, Youth Club would have fizzled a long time ago. It's now buzzing again, and we wish the new team every success!

Dr Mackenzie - Retirement

It is with great sadness that we announce the retirement of Dr Susan Mackenzie on 28th June. Dr Mackenzie has provided the Surgery with 18 years of committed care to many Stillington patients.

We thank Dr Mackenzie for all her dedication and hard work and wish her a very happy retirement running around after her 2-year-old Grandson!

We would also like to give a warm welcome to Dr Neil Metcalfe, who some of you will remember from 10 years ago when Dr Jones was in New Zealand. He will be joining us as a new partner to the Surgery. Dr Metcalfe commences his role on Monday 1st July.

New Year Party

The UCCC will be holding their New Year Party on Saturday 4th January 2020. Please keep that date in your diary! More information to follow nearer to the date. We will be contacting helpers to confirm details in early autumn - if you haven't already expressed an interest in helping but are available to help with food preparation, waiting at tables, providing lifts, or delivering teas out please email our secretary, Caroline at cjhunt.home@gmail.com

Sheriff Hutton Cricket

The weather has continued play a big part in disrupting play this season with a number of games abandoned or disrupted by rain.

The results up to and including the 15th June and individual performances are listed below:

18th May

Sheriff Hutton 1st XI won - match conceded by Heworth 3rd XI

Sheriff Hutton 2nd XI lost by 10 wkts. Sheriff Hutton II 126 all out (Wayne Fawcett 35, Alastair Hammond 27); Hovingham II 129-0

22nd May (Pilmoor Evening League)

Sheriff Hutton lost by 5 wkts. Sheriff Hutton 89-5 (Geoff Schofield 50); Crayke 90-5 (Rik Ainley 3-24)

25th May

Sheriff Hutton 1st XI drew with Huby 1st XI - Match Abandoned - Rain - Huby 124-8 (Tom Magee 3-13, Dan Tuite 3-41); Sheriff Hutton 95-4 (Matt Malty 37 not out)

27th May

Sheriff Hutton 1st XI drew with Knaresborough 2nd XI. Sheriff Hutton 158 all out (Dan Tuite 40 not out); Knaresborough 2nd XI 152-8 (Dan Tuite 3-46)

Sheriff Hutton 2nd XI lost by 4 wkts. Sheriff Hutton 2nd XI 151 all out (Harry Smith 65); Osbaldwick 2nd XI 152-6 (Praf Thakare 3-60)

29th May (Pilmoor Evening League)

Sheriff Hutton lost by 9 wkts. Sheriff Hutton 72 all out (Dave Hull 34); Dringhouses 73-1

1st June

Sheriff Hutton 1st XI lost by 2 wkts. Sheriff Hutton 148-8 (Geoff Schofield 27, Andy Frank 69 not out); New Earswick 149-8 (Khalid Shefta 3-28)

8th June

Sheriff Hutton 1st XI v Bolton Percy 2nd XI - Match Abandoned - Rain

15th June

Sheriff Hutton 1st XI won by 7 wkts. Tadcaster Magnet 81 all out (Khalid Shefta 5-34, Alex Ibbotson 3-16); Sheriff Hutton 82-3 (Toby Latham 32)

Sheriff Hutton 2nd XI lost by 9 wkts. Sheriff Hutton 2nd XI 27 all out; Stillington 2nd XI 28-1

All Y and DCL games commence at 1pm, all Pilmoor games start at 6.30pm. If you are able, please do come to watch and support your village team.

Lonely? Need to get out more? Want a new dimension in your life? Bowling in the fresh air and with relaxing recreation in interesting company? Could be one off your bucket list!

Sheriff Hutton Bowling Club has been providing all these in quality facilities for nearly 60 years – either social bowling or in competitive leagues.

Outdoor bowling has now commenced and Monday afternoon sessions for old and new players or those who want to look around. Coaching and equipment available. Come down about 1.45 for a 2pm start. For enquiries email thompsonroy5@gmail.com or telephone 01347 878644

STILLINGTON FISHERIES

finest skinless haddock and cod

Tuesday to Thursday 5.00 – 7.00 Friday & Saturday 11.45 – 1.30 & 5.00 – 7.00 Closed Sunday and Monday The Green, Stillington, YO61 1JX

Tel: 01347 811 747

York Wines

Specialist Wine Importers

Retail, Wholesale & Internet Wine Sales Wellington House, Sheriff Hutton

www.yorkwines.co.uk Tel: 01347 878716

Open daily except Sunday

Poppy Caterers Limited

15 – 17 Sheriff Hutton Industrial Park Quality freshly prepared food All events catered for Weddings & Parties

delivered buffets, cakes & dinner parties Please call: 01347 878 628

info@poppycaterers.co.uk

Willow Farm Produce **Neil & Sally Fairweather**

Producers of Seasonal Plants, Produce & Honey Christmas Wreaths made to order Ash Tree House, Bracken Hill, Sheriff Hutton

Tel: 07590 676 929 or 07719 624 033 www.willowfarmproduce.com

PHYSIOTHERAPY ACUPUNCTURE AVAILABLE

www.fionawoollons.com 07951 137814 FOSTON





Puddleducks **Award Winning** Children's Nursery Open 7.30 - 6.00pm Purpose built, modern facilities Fully Qualified, Professional Team

Tel: 01347 878 648

www.sheriffhuttonnursery.co.uk

DENTAL SURGEONS

New Patients Welcome Early Morning Surgery

Robert Glover: Helen Halliburton

96 The Mount, York Tel: 01904 623 436

Sheriff Hutton Post Office and Stores 01347 878 331

opening times:

- Mon Fri 8.00am 5.30pm
- Sat 8.00am 12.30pm
- Sun 10.00am 12.00pm
- Post Office opens at 9.00am Find us on Facebook

pizza's world

Pizzas : Kebabs : Burgers : Parmesans : Offlicence

Sunday - Thursday 4 - 10.30pm (CLOSED Tuesday) Friday and Saturday 4 – 11pm

Sheriff Hutton Industrial Estate

Tel: 01347 878 967

NICOLA'S CUISINE OUTSIDE CATERING

Tailor Made Menus Crockery, Cutlery & Glass Hire

Tel: 01904 468 220 Mobile: 07860 612 622

Email: nicola@nicolas-cuisine.co.uk

Allison Massingham Flowers

Fresh Flowers for Every Occasion Made to Order

The Flower Shop, Spring Street, Easingwold

Tel: 01347 822 963 or 07786574359

Pilates and Circuit Training

in Sheriff Hutton

Children's Swimming Lessons with 'Swimming with Linzi'

> **2** 07583 936 246 linzifitness@gmail.com

> fb ...swimmingwithlinzi

Janet Hull

Sewing Tuition Mondays 7 - 9pm

Sheriff Hutton Village Hall

mobile 07979484663 Home 01904491001

e-mail janethull@tiscali.co.uk

PURE DENTAL YORK

formerly Richard Fisher & Associates

Neil Martin ~ Mark Bentley Zareen Ashraff ~ Jonathon Hindley Martin House, 24 Barley Rise, Strensall York YO32 5AA

Tel: 01904 490 060

CASTLE QUALITY MEATS

Unit 2a Sheriff Hutton Industrial Park

'Quality Meats at Competitive Prices'

Hot Sandwiches Mon - Fri 8.30 - 2.00

Jerry Petch Tel: 01347 878 222

jerryptech1958@aol.com

MORSE COACHES & TAXI HIRE

Tel: 01347 878 969

www.morse-coaches.com admin@morsecoaches.com

Sheriff Hutton Private Hire Pre Booked: Licensed Driver

Taxi for all your transport requirements

suedodd@ymail.com

Mobile: 07824 318 105



Anna Martinez-Armitage Spanish Tutor

Courses for people of all ages and abilities Business Courses - Interpreting & Translations Conversational & Holiday Spanish

Tel: 07800 634510

W: www.spanish-talk.com W: www.books4spanish.com



Hall Farm

Boutique Luxury B&B and Holiday Cottage Sally Hemingway

YO60 7TW

2 miles from Sheriff Hutton and Castle Howard

2 01347 878 386

info@hallfarmhouseyork.co.uk In-house Chef

Sarah Douglas





Wednesdays 9.30 - 11.00am Sheriff Hutton Village Hall

2 07854 801 260

www.SarahDouglas.co.uk

Howardian Dental Practice

Sheriff Hutton Industrial Estate

WE go the extra mile so YOU don't have to!

Convenient, approachable, professional Dr Christine Parker BDS

Telephone 878 111

PAUL NELSON

Holly Lodge, Sheriff Hutton

FOR ALL YOUR PAINTING AND DECORATING

Tel: 01347 878 185

Neil Eshelby Painter and Decorator

Free Estimates : Interior & Exterior 68 Anthea Drive, Huntington, York YO31 9DD

Tel: 01904 654 523 Mobile: 07704 403 358 Email: theeshes@tiscali.co.uk

York Boilers Ltd Derek Precious

Worcester Bosch Accredited Gold Installer

Office: 01904 490 421 or Mobile: 07740 493 903 derekprecious@hotmail.com

BEAUMONT'S GARAGE

MOT Testing Repairs : Servicing

Tel: 01347 878 326

DUO HANDIMAN

Handyman services to the Sheriff Hutton area

No job too small

Please call Michael Binnersley Tel: 01347 879056 or 07977 226 595

PETER BEAN BUILDING

Farm Building: Concreting Home Extension & Repairs Tarmacadam and Block Paving Excavation and Drainage

Tel: 01347 879 107 or 07836 623 188



Extensions
Conversions
Renovation
New Build
Conservatories
Driveways
Repairs

Painter & Decorator GRAHAM HILL

"25 Years Experience"

The Byre, Field House Farm Thornton-le-Clay, York Y060 7QA

Tel: 01904 468 773

JONATHAN HULL GRANVILLE G HULL & SON Ltd.

for all new
Bathrooms, Tiling, Central Heating,
New Boilers and Repairs
Registered Installer

Daytime Tel : 01347 878 512 Evenings Tel : 01347 878 267



J H WRIGHT & SONS

COAL AND COKE MERCHANTS

Old Station House, Gate Helmsley York YO41 1JU

Tel: 01759 371 319

J SKELTON GARAGE SERVICES LTD

MOT Testing, Servicing & Repairs

Discount Tyres & Exhausts
Electrics & Engine Diagnostics
Air Conditioning & Wheel Alignment

3--5 Dale Road, Sheriff Hutton, York, YO60 6RZ

www.j-skelton.co.uk Tel: 01347 878 790

Aerial Services - York.co.uk

Fed up with poor reception? ...

Still running off your Old Aerial System?....

We offer

Fully Insured professional service Your property left clean and tidy We supply our own vacuums!

Call Steve on 01904 819 030

EDWARD HULL BUILDER & CONTRACTOR

Tel: 01347 878 354 Mob: 07702 661 664

STEPHEN SHIPLEY T/A D R Shipley

Builders and Contractors

6, Warwick Close, Sheriff Hutton Tel : 01347 879 173

Mob : 07850 783 842

CATHY CUNNINGHAM

CREATIVE INTERIOR DESIGN ALL TYPES OF DECORATING PAINTING • WALLPAPERING FURNITURE PAINTING

Tel: (Bulmer) 01653 618152 cathymcunningham@icloud.com

Flaxton Forge

Artist Blacksmith & Fabricator Bespoke Ironwork made to Commission

Contact: Tom Heys: 01904 468144
Website: www.flaxtonforge.co.uk

THE TREE FELLA Sam Dickson C&G Arb.

All aspects of Tree Surgery and Forestry Woodchip, Mulch and Logs for Sale Chipping, Log Splitting and Winching Fencing, Hedge Cutting, Site Clearance

Tel: 01347 810 491 or 07725 053 449 www.samthetreefella.co.uk

MALCOLM COLLINS

30 Years Experience

Fencing : All Tree Work : Hedge Cutting Fully Insured

Logs Sold

Loads : Half Loads : Bags (Min 3 bags)

Tel: 01347 878 275

Howardian Contracts

Tracked 360 Excavators
1.5 – 8.5 tonne tracked operated digger hire
Drainage, drain repairs, ditching
landscaping & pond excavation

Contact : Guy Unsworth 07778 589 952



All aspects of gardening undertaken including; Paving, fencing, planting, turf, design & maintenance

Please call Tom for a free quote

Tel: 07752 420 906 or 01759 377 561 www.wildlandscapesvork.com

www.wiidiaiidscapesyork.com



BRIAN FARRER

Village Farm, High Street Thornton-le-Clay

Garden Machinery Service & Repairs
New and Used Machine Sales

1 01653 618 810 07713349240

dianevillagefarm45@gmail.com

Village Regular Activities

Sun	9.30am	Holy Communion	Parish Church but check in church for details			
	10.30am	Morning Service	Methodist Church			
Mon	on			7.00pm	Sewing Class	Village Hall
				7.30pm	Yoga	Village School
				7.30pm	Badminton	Village Hall
Tues	9.00am	Playgroup	School			
	9.15am	Pilates	Village Hall	7.00pm	Circuit Training	Village Hall
	10.30am	Pilates	Village Hall	8.00pm	Pilates	Village Hall
Wed	9.00am	Playgroup	School			
	9.30am	Yoga	Village Hall			
	10.00am	Drop-in for Coffee	Miss Ward Room			
	10.30am	Ladies Tennis	Tennis Club			
Thurs	9.45am	Babes and Toddlers	Village Hall	6.30pm	Youth Group	Village Hall
Fri	9.00am	Playgroup	School			

Additional Activities in July

Additi	Additional Activities in odly					
Tues	2 nd	12.30	Pensioners Luncheon Club in the Village hall			
Thurs	4 th	09.30 - 11.30	Health Visitor at the Village Hall			
Fri	5 th	10.00 – 12.00	Super-mobile Library in the Village Hall car park			
Sat	6 th	10.00 – 12.00	Jumblies Coffee Morning in aid of Yorkshire Air Ambulance at Midway, Main Street			
Sun	7 th	10.00am	Field Naturalists visit to the Pocklington Canal. Meet at The Highwayman car park			
Mon	8 th	7.30pm	Village Charity meeting in the Village Hall			
Wed	10 th	8.50am	Ladies Group outing to the Piece Hall, Halifax. Meet in the Village Hall car park			
Fri	12 th	7.30pm	Parish Council meeting in the Village Hall			
Wed	17 th	6.15pm	Gardening Club outing to Ness Hall. Meet in the Village Hall car park			
Fri	19 th	10.00 – 12.00	Super-mobile Library in the Village Hall car park			
Sun	21 st	10.30 - 1.30	Village market at the Village Hall			
Thurs	25 th	9.30am	Village Ramble around Beningbrough. Meet at the Village Hall car park			

Dates to Note

3 rd /4 th	10.00 – 12.00	Scrumptious Tarts Tea Room at Farlington	
10 th /11 th	10.00 – 12.00	Scrumptious Tarts Tea Room at Farlington	
12 th	10.00 – 12.00	Knit and Natter in the Village Hall	
14 th	3.00pm	Ladies Group Cream Teas	
17 th /18 th	10.00 - 12.00	Scrumptious Tarts Tea Room at Farlington	
18 th	10.30 - 1.30	Village Market at the Village Hall	
24 th /25 th /26 th	10.00 - 12.00	Scrumptious Tarts Tea Room at Farlington	
2 nd	10.00 - 12.00	Knit and Natter in the Village Hall	
7 th	2.00pm	Jumblies Sale in aid of Yorkshire Cancer Research	
15 th	10.30 - 1.30	Village Market at the Village Hall	
28 th		Macmillan World's Biggest Coffee Morning at the Village Hall	
20 th	10.30 - 1.30	Village Market at the Village Hall	
17 th	10.30 - 1.30	Village Market at the Village Hall	
13 th	7.30pm	Farlington Church Grand Christmas Bingo in Sheriff Hutton Village	
		Hall	
15 th	10.30 – 1.30	Village Market at the Village Hall	
	10 th /11 th 12 th 14 th 17 th /18 th 18 th 24 th /25 th /26 th 2 nd 7 th 15 th 28 th 20 th 17 th 13 th	$\begin{array}{c ccccc} 10^{th}/11^{th} & 10.00-12.00 \\ 12^{th} & 10.00-12.00 \\ 14^{th} & 3.00 pm \\ 17^{th}/18^{th} & 10.00-12.00 \\ 18^{th} & 10.30-1.30 \\ 24^{th}/25^{th}/26^{th} & 10.00-12.00 \\ 2^{nd} & 10.00-12.00 \\ 7^{th} & 2.00 pm \\ 15^{th} & 10.30-1.30 \\ 28^{th} & & & \\ 20^{th} & 10.30-1.30 \\ 17^{th} & 10.30-1.30 \\ & & & \\ 13^{th} & 7.30 pm \\ \end{array}$	

To Hire the Village Hall call 07854 801 260 or email villagehall@sheriffhutton.co.uk

To contact the Village News production team email <u>villagenews@sheriffhutton.co.uk</u> alternatively, call

Richard and Wendy Haste (878581), Brian and Lynne Shepherd (878310), or Peter Hepburn (878795)

Items for the August Village News should reach the Editors by no later than July 18th